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Minutes

July 9, 2019
The Robeson Community College Foundation, Inc. Board of Directors met Tuesday, July 9, 2019 at 12:00 p.m. in the BB&T Room in Building 18 Workforce Development Center
Members Present:

Mr. Mark Reif, Mrs. Beth Hunt, Mrs. Linda Metzger,  Mr. Alan Avant, Mr. Adrian Lowery, Mrs. Crystal Collins, Mr. Bryan Britt

Others Present:

Mrs. Rebekah Lowry, Mrs. Tami George , Hank Dunbar, Matt Dellasaga
Silent Roll Call

Chair Alan Avant called the meeting to order at 12:04 P.M.  He welcomed everyone to the Robeson Community College Foundation Board meeting, and thanked everyone for coming and asked Mrs. Linda Metzger to provide the invocation.
Passing of the Gavel

Chair Adrian Lowery recognized Outgoing Chair Alan Avant for his outstanding service to the Foundation. Chair Lowery thanked everyone for allowing him to serve as Chairman. Mr. Avant was presented a gift from the Foundation staff for his dedication to the Foundation. Alan shared that he had enjoyed his time as Chair of the Foundation. 
Approval of Minutes from January 15, 2019  
Minutes could not be approved because we did not reach a quorum. 
Informational Items
Chair Lowery shared that the board directory, committee directory and proposed meeting calendar was included in the board packet for everyone’s review and asked if there were any changes to be made to please let the Foundation staff know. 
Director’s Report

Mrs. Lowry presented the following Gift’s Report:
Campus Fund Drive: $23,555
Golf Tournament: $22,007.98
Scholarship Income: $457,885.72
Restricted Donations/Endowments: $123,850.00
Unrestricted: $10,000
Mrs. Lowry reported that the golf tournament would take place October 3, 2019 at Pinecrest Country Club.

Mrs. Lowry reported on the proposed dates of all upcoming events of the Foundation.

Mrs. Lowry shared information in regards of the Piedmont Natural Gas and Matrix Services presentation and reported that the Foundation received $110,000.00 in scholarship money from the two industry partners. The collaboration was comprised of the Grants office, Institutional Services
Interim President’s Report –Steven Hunt
Mr. Hunt shared that the college was looking at new programs such as Pharmacy Tech, Massage Therapy, and a Dialysis Tech Program. 

Old Business

None to Report
New Business
Mr. Bruce Mullis discussed the logistics of the golf tournament and announced that this was our 36th annual golf tournament. The golf tournament committee met and discussed sponsorships, signage, the food and the overall organization of the tournament.  Mr. Mullis respectfully requested 100% from the board by way of a personal donation or a business donation. 
Chair Lowery reminded the board members on the recent RFP conducted by Foundation staff. He thanked the Finance Committee for their hard work. Chair Lowery introduced Hank Dunbar and Matt Dellasaga from First Citizens Bank. Mr. Dunbar and Mr. Dellasaga gave a brief overview of the new partnership between First Citizens Bank and the Foundation and that they look forward to a successful investment venture. 
Financial Reports
Tami George presented the Financial Report and shared that Mrs. Lowry provided the financial report. Mrs. George made the recommendation that we bring the full report to the October board meeting along with the financial audit report from John Masters. 
Mrs. George reported that we awarded $87,990 in the 2018-2019 academic year and $12,000 in summer scholarships. 

Mrs. Lowry presented the Proposed Budget for the Foundation. She noted the biggest changes for the Foundation Budget for 2019-2020 was to increase the meal budget, the marketing and promotion, membership and supply line items. 

Chair Lowery stated that the financial report, proposed budget, revenue and expenses, other financial reports and minutes will be presented via email and will need to be voted on prior to the October board meeting. 

Mr. Mullis recommended Mrs. Lowry present updated Operating Expenditures to reflect positive balances in each section with corrections that reflect no negatives in specific line items. 
Mrs. Lowry shared that there will be a reception to honor Kevin Conner on August 16, 2019. The Right of Way group created an annual scholarship in honor of Mr. Conner who was killed in the line of duty. 

Closing Comments
Adjournment
Respectfully submitted,
__________________________
Alan Avant
Foundation Chair
_______________________________
Dr. William Findt
Interim
______________________________

Mrs. Rebekah R. Lowry
Foundation Director
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